
Transatlantic Policy Center 

Internship Stipends 

Fall 2024 
 

Information  
 

The Transatlantic Policy Center is offering 2 stipends of $1000 each to undergraduate and 

graduate students who have been accepted into unpaid internships focused on Europe and the 

transatlantic space for fall 2024. The stipends are open to all current full-time students in the 

School of International Service, the School of Public Affairs, the School of Education, the 

Washington College of Law, the School of Communication, the College of Arts and Sciences, 

and the Kogod Business School.   

 

Internships can cover a wide array of topics including regional cooperation, trade and regulation, 

religion and diplomacy, security, technology, migration and integration, foreign assistance, 

education, democracy, elections, and the rule of law.  

 

Please note: The $1000 stipend is only available for in-person internships in the fall. 

Undergraduate and graduate students enrolled in virtual only internships are eligible for $500 

each for the fall semester.  

 

Students enrolled in internships for credit will be eligible for the stipend. 

 

Students interning in any of the Centers within AU working on issues in the TransAtlantic space 

are eligible to apply. 

 

The stipends do not provide placement.  

 

Internship funds are intended to cover living expenses and other costs related to an internship, 

not tuition.   

 

Eligible candidates for the stipend will have to demonstrate: 

 

(1) Successful completion of the first year of the MA/MBA/JD program for graduate students 

(2) Successful completion of two semesters of the MS program for graduate students at Kogod 

Business School  

(3) Successful completion of the sophomore year of the BA program for undergraduate students 

(4) Formal acceptance into an internship program 

(5) Track record of participation in democratic life and civic engagement is a plus 

 

In addition to a short cover letter, c.v., transcripts and the letter of formal acceptance, awardees 

will be required to submit a budget for how they plan to use the award before the funds will be 

disbursed.  

 

Recipients of the stipend program will have to fulfill two requirements: 



 

a. Post a short piece on the Center’s blog about their internship experience. Excerpts from 

the post may be used to promote the stipend program on the Transatlantic Policy Center’s 

website. 

 

b. Serve as ambassadors for the program to the broader AU community when the Center 

requests it. 

 

All application materials should be submitted as a single pdf file by September 25 and emailed 

to: sajjad@american.edu. All applications should have ‘Transatlantic Policy Center Stipend 

Application’ as the subject heading. 

 

First-generation students, students with minority backgrounds, and international students are 

encouraged to apply.  

 

For more information about the Transatlantic Policy Center see: 

https://www.american.edu/sis/centers/transatlantic-policy/ 

 

 For the complete list of faculty affiliated with the Center, see: 

https://www.american.edu/sis/centers/transatlantic-policy/who-we-are.cfm 
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